
WEST LINDSEY BRANCH – YOUNG RINGERS’ DAY 

Saturday, 2
nd

 January 2010 
 

On Saturday, 2
nd

 January, nineteen young ringers from the West Lindsey Branch and four 

friends from the Northern Branch met at Winterton Church for an hour of ringing. This 

was the first time some of our newest young ringers had met other young people from 

local towers, but many others have been enjoying such events for several years. After the 

ringing it was a tight squeeze as everyone, including several adult helpers, fitted into the 

church room for a packed lunch. 

 

Then it was time to head over the Humber Bridge to Hull Arena for the main event of the 

day, two hours of ice-skating.  

 

Tea had been arranged at a local pub restaurant. While we were waiting for our meals it 

began to snow heavily, so the day ended with snow ball fights in the car park. 

Thank you to everyone who provided transport and helped on the day. 

 

Joy Till – Messingham 

 

 

 

 
 


